24th Session of the Human Rights Council

Statement by the Czech Republic 
 Interactive Dialogue on the CENTRAL AFRICAN REPUBLIC
Mr. President,

The Czech Republic supports the statement delivered on behalf of the European Union. We join the others in welcoming the decision of the Central African Republic to request convening of this Interactive Dialogue.
We appreciate this Dialogue as it gives more visibility to the human rights situation in the Central African Republic and at the same time provides the Human Rights Council with a unique opportunity to discuss it.
We would like to thank the High Commissioner for her report based on the information collected by the fact-finding mission. We share the concern over the gravity and intensity of human rights violations in the country and over the persistent and prevailing legal and security vacuum in which these crimes are committed. 
The lack of accountability for serious human rights abuses has unfortunately contributed to renewed cycles of violence and the breakdown of normative behaviour. Continuing militarisation of the population and proliferation of weapons worries us. 
The current crisis has worsened an already precarious economic and humanitarian situation. As there is a need for the continuous scaling up of the humanitarian response, the humanitarian access has to be facilitated and security ensured. We condemn the recent execution of two aid workers of an international non-governmental organization.
It is important that the transitional Government of the Central African Republic does not tolerate attacks on civilians. We are interested to hear what does the Government do to restore law, democratic governance and order; what concrete steps the Government will take to ensure investigating and prosecuting of all persons against whom there is evidence of criminal responsibility for crimes under international law. We reiterate the need for strengthening justice system to protect human rights and fight impunity and for adopting legal reforms to combat sexual and gender-based violence.
We also call on the transitional Government to organize free and transparent presidential and legislative elections, without any discrimination based on ethnicity, religion or political affiliation, and to enhance the participation of women in the electoral process.
The Czech Republic concurs with the High Commissioner’s recommendation to appoint a special procedure on the situation in the Central African Republic and supports appointment of an independent expert.
The Czech Republic reiterates its support to the Central African Republic in its endeavors to meet all the challenges.

Thank you Mr. President.

